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Reading 1, Genesis 3:9-15

Reading 2, Second Corinthians 4:13--5:1
Gospel, Mark 3:20-35

NEXT
SUNDAY’S

READINGS



Dear Friends,

Today we celebrate the feast of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Jesus, formerly known as Corpus Christi. The
Gospel is a re-telling of the Last Supper. Jesus took the Passover meal and in it made a new covenant with us. In
addition to the body and blood of a lamb to be sacrificed and eaten, Jesus gives us his own Body and Blood in the
Eucharist. It is a foretaste of his ultimate sacrifice on the cross. It is a sign of His tremendous love for each of us.

Jesus spent most of his ministry at meals. He was feeding people with his love, his teachings, his hospitality, and
his presence. It is interesting that Mary laid the infant Jesus in a feeding trough, which was where food was kept
for animals to eat.

| draw some of my ideas from Bishop Robert Barron’s DVD on “Eucharist, Sacred Meal, Sacrifice, Real Presence.”
He tells about the Sacred Meal of Eucharist in which Jesus is both the host and the guest. It reminds me of the
movie, Babette’s Feast,” a French movie. In it, Babette wins a tremendous amount of money in the lottery. She
was a cook for a family. She decided to spend her money by inviting several townspeople to her home for a
sumptuous meal. She spent her winnings on food that was very expensive, but delicious. She prepared for days.
She invited many people to the feast, some of which had not spoken to each other for years. When the banquet
was served, the people were happily surprised at all the wonderful d delicacies she cooked and served, as well as
costly wines and liqueurs! It was a time of eating, drinking, reconciling, laughter, and most important conversation
with one another. Babette spent herself and her fleeting wealth on creating unity.

Jesus empties himself in his ministry and on the cross. He sacrifices himself in love. He put aside the powers of
his divinity to become human. Jesus offers himself as food and drink while inviting young and old to his banquet to
feed on him. In this way we can become like Jesus because of the nourishment and strength he gives to us. We
can never take this for granted. That means coming to Communion reverently. We bow our head in gratitude
before receiving Eucharist and the Precious Blood, and responding “Amen” to “the Body of Christ” and the “Blood
of Christ.”

We are so blessed that Jesus trusts us to be his hands, feet, voice, and heart in a world which so desperately
needs love, forgiveness, justice, and compassion. We become like Christ. Like Babette we can be generous and
caring with what we have and who we are. We can model to the world a oneness in which Christ is the center with
all of us — no matter race, ethnicity, gender, or color we are. That was Jesus’ prayer at the Last supper to our
Heavenly Father, “that they all may be one.” (Jn. 17:21)

Bishop Barron tells a story of his giving Communion to crowds of people in St. Peter’s Square in Rome. As per
usual, there were no orderly lines as we experience in church. People from all directions came to Bishop Barron
with their arms outstretched, begging “por favor” (“please”). They were coming to him as if starving for the
Eucharist. They knew the presence of Christ is within, with his love, power, nourishment, and comfort. Do we
come to Communion, parched and hungry for this Bread of Life and Cup of Salvation? It is something to ponder.

On Sunday, June 10™ at the noon Mass, we shall have a Mass of the Anointing of the Sick. Anyone who needs
healing in mind, body, or spirit is invited to receive the sacrament. Jesus spent much of his ministry comforting and
bringing healing to those who needed it. Please invite friends and family to come as well. A reception will follow
in the parish hall after Mass.

May the Spirit enable us to see the face of Christ in one another. Peace, /4, W

CHILDREN'S CHOIR

This is a photo of our Spirit filled crew of singers after
their final service for the year at the 10 o'clock mass
on May 20. We bid farewell to 8th grader Isabella
Marti who will be aging out after 7 years of singing
with the choir. Isabella was Confirmed the night
before and we wish her well as she moves on.
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ANNUAL MISSION APPEAL Every parish in the Archdiocese, through the
Propagation of the Faith, participates in a Mission Appeal annually. This year,
Brother Sean Moffett of the Christian Brothers will present a mission appeal at
all the Masses on the weekend of June 16-17. The Christian Brothers are well-
known in this area because of their high school, Bergen Catholic. In addition,
they also work among the poor in Peru, Bolivia, Dominica and in Brownsville,
TX. On the weekend of the appeal, there will be separate collection baskets,
next to the collection boxes. Please be generous.

FOOD DRIVE Hunger doesn’t take a vacation. Food is collected in the cabinet
in the lobby of our church and delivered weekly to The Office of Concern’s Food
Pantry in Englewood serving our neighbors in need. Get in the habit of bringing
something to Mass with you!

ST. PATRICK’S DAY PARTY COMMITTEE FORMING: Volunteers interested in
joining a committee to stage a traditional St. Patrick’s Day party are requested
to contact the Parish office or Jim at jpdevine42 @gmail.com. The intention is to
stage an Irish-American celebration featuring: pipes-and-drums; Irish step
dancers and a singer/band performing traditional Irish and Irish-American
favorites...along with traditional food and drink!

DO YOU FEEL CALLED TO SERVE THE NEEDS OF THE BEREAVED? The Office of
Family Life is running our Bereavement Ministry Training Support course this
summer for the first time. Classes will be run on Monday nights from July to
August at Church of the Annunciation in Paramus, NJ. Participants will be
trained as Bereavement Support Group Facilitators. For registration and fee
information please contact Lauren Egan at 973-497-4327 or
Lauren.Egan@rcan.org. Pre-registration is required; class size is limited.
Participants must meet the requirements of the Safe Environment Program of
the Archdiocese of Newark. Seton Hall CEU’s available with course completion.

Dear All,

It MUST be that some of you are CONSIDERING a whisper from God
to make His life and love known to the young of our parish this coming
year!! PLEASE call me if you think you are able to make this commitment
for the nine months from next Sept. to mid-May. You will truly be
amazed by how much YOU learn by teaching once a week on a Tuesday
afternoon or evening! You will certainly grow in YOUR life and love for
Jesus and the Church and this will make a difference for years to come for
you AND certainly for those you teach. NO EXPERIENCE is necessary!
You will be trained and helped all the way and will find that this sacrifice
and gift of yourself to the Church will be rewarded a hundred-fold. (It’s
truel) Please pray about this and if possible, take the chance and take the
“plunge” into a renewed life in Jesus for yourself and others. Thank you
so much. I’'m praying for you, too! Call 201-387-0080 or e-mail me at

sreginaccd(@yahoo.com

Blessings of peace, joy and love,

Sr. Regina,C.S.JB.

MASS INTENTIONS

Monday, June 4
8:30 John McGrath

Tuesday, June 5
8:30 James Jacobs

Wednesday, June 6
8:30 Jerry & Dominick
Rutigliano

Thursday, June 7
8:30 Annette Falkowski

Friday, June 8
8:30 John Shanley

Saturday, June 9
5:00 Armand DiVitantonio

Sunday, June 10
8:00 Rosa Manginelli
10:00 Helen Lombardi

12:00 A Special Intention
6:30 People of the Parish

June Donations:
The bread & wine have been
donated in memory of Rosa
Manginelli by the Saporito/
Sheridan families.

The altar flowers have been
donated in memory of
DeAnna Pasciuto by Steve &
Mary Ann Doran

The sanctuary lamp burns in
memory of Al Rotonde
donated by the Kipel Family.

Mark the Calendars

cN\C

Mark your calendars for the
Parish Picnic
September 23, 2018
At 1:30 on the front lawn. Call
the parish center if you would
like to be part of the planning
committee.
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